



## **Newsletter**

#### Welcome

We would like to welcome the new children and families that have started Bright Stars this term.

#### Half Term

We break up for half term on Friday 18<sup>th</sup> February 2022 and return on Monday 28<sup>th</sup> February 2022.

#### Children's Wellbeing Week

Week commencing 7<sup>th</sup> February 2022 is Children's Mental Health Week; this year's theme is 'Growing Together'. We will be talking with the children about different feelings, why we feel the way we feel and it is ok to feel different feelings. On Friday 11<sup>th</sup> February we are inviting the children to come into Nursery wearing orange.

### **Nursery Bag**

Please can we ask parents to make sure your child has a change of clothes in their bag in case they need changing during the day. Please ensure your child's uniform is labelled with their name. Also can you please ensure that if your child goes up a shoe size that you replace their wellies in nursery. Thank you.



#### **Toilet Training**

Ofsted have found that more and more children are starting Reception class in nappies or pull ups. Toilet training can be a challenging and frustrating time for families, we have attached a handout with some tips to support toilet training and we will support families that feel their child is ready.

#### Book of the Week

This half term we will be reading traditional tales in particular Goldilocks and The Three Bears and The Three Little Pigs. We will be talking about how the characters feel in the stories; using mathematical language such as discussing size, more and less. We will be investigating different materials; which materials are the most durable.





# Letters and Sounds Activities Pre-school (3-4 year olds)

**Rhyming Soup** - Sing the first part of the song to the tune of 'Pop Goes the Weasel':

I'm making lots of silly soup
I'm making soup that's silly
I'm going to cook it in the fridge
To make it nice and chilly
In goes... a fox... a box... some socks...

Take it in turns with your child to think of different rhyming words.

#### Nursery (2-3 year olds)

If you have musical instruments at home, sing songs with your child and encourage them to tap out the beats with the instruments. If you do not have musical instruments you can make them using a plastic bottle and rice to make a shaker or a tissue box and wrap elastic bands around to make a guitar.

#### **Maths Activities**

Nursery (2-3 year olds)

Recite numbers in sequence.

Encourage your child to join in with action number rhymes and songs; saying how many is left?

Pre-school (3-4 year olds)

Ask your child to select a small number of objects from a group for example "please give me 2" "please give me 3". Can they make comparisons between quantities saying which has more or less?



#### **Parent Reminder**

Please can we remind all parents to discourage children from bring toys, watches, bracelets into nursery. It is not Bright Stars responsibility if toys get lost or broken.

# Parent Tips Toilet Training

Toilet training is one of those child developmental stages parents can find frustrating and complex. Making the transition from nappy to toilet can certainly be a challenge, particularly if you feel pressurised to start the process before your child is ready.

By choosing the right time and approaching toilet training in a calm, patient manner, you can help your child get to grips with this new skill as quickly and smoothly as possible.

It is important to remember that every child is different so try not to compare your child to others. You may feel under pressure to 'get toilet training out of the way', perhaps because you have another baby on the way, or your child may be starting nursery soon.

But rushing toilet training is counter-productive and its worth bearing in mind that:

- by the age of three, 9 out of 10 children are dry most days;
- by the age of four most children are reliably dry.

So try not to worry or compete with others – wait to start toilet training at the right time for your child

We've put together some tips and advice to help you overcome common toilet training troubles. They cover areas such as deciding whether your child is ready for toilet training and how to support your little one as they learn this important new skill.

From about the age of 18 months your toddler will be aware that they have a wet or soiled nappy. They begin to recognise the sensation of passing urine and as they get a little older they may tell you that they need to do a 'wee'. Many parents start to think about toilet training their child between 18 and 24 months but remember that all children are different and there is no 'set' time to start the process.

Look out for signs such as fidgeting, walking in a funny fashion or going somewhere quiet or hidden – these are all indications that your child is aware that they are about to go to the toilet,

and are cues that your child might be ready to start toilet training.

When you are ready to start toilet training choose a time when you can be at home and things will be calm and relaxed. If you have a busy few weeks ahead of you, or other pressures to contend with, it might be worth waiting until you can give toilet training your full attention, rather than trying to 'slot it in' to a busy schedule.

Starting toilet training during the summer months can help to minimise stress and frustration for both you and your child. There are fewer clothes for your child to take off and it's easier to dry clothes when your child has the inevitable accidents.

Talking about toilet training with your little one is a good way to provide reassurance as they embark on this new way of doing things. Visit your local library or ask your health visitor to recommend a picture book about toilet training that you can share with your child.

You might also like to swap nappies for trainer pants, which can easily be pulled up and down while you're starting out on toilet training. Using 'grown up' training nappies can also be a good way of building confidence in your child if they're a little reluctant to move on from the security of a nappy.

Introduce your child to a potty – explain what it's for and encourage your child to play with the potty and try sitting on it so they can get used to this new object before you start training.

When you're ready to get going, start the day off by encouraging your little one to sit on the potty before or after breakfast. You could put the potty in the bathroom and sit on the toilet yourself to show your child how it's done.

Give your child lots of praise as you go through toilet training together. Your little one needs lots of gentle encouragement and praise, as well as regular reminders to use the potty throughout the day.

#### Term 2:1

Consistency is vital so it's a good idea to have a few quiet days at home in the early days of toilet training. If you do have to go out, take the potty with you as it's important to keep the momentum going. Your child will become confused if you put them in a nappy for convenience, sending a mixed message that it's okay to 'wee' or 'poo' in their nappy sometimes.

Encourage your child to sit on the potty after each meal. Even if they don't do anything it's a good way to encourage bowel movement as digestion is followed by a natural reflex to go to the toilet. Sitting quietly on the potty, perhaps with a book to look at, is a good way to get children used to going on the potty to do a poo.

It's important to wait until your child is dry during the day before attempting night-time toilet training. Remember that night-time bladder control may take quite a bit longer to achieve, so be patient and wait until your child is truly ready for this next step (i.e. when your child is dry for several consecutive nights).

If toilet training isn't going well and you and your child are getting frustrated, try not to worry. Leave it for another month and try again, taking it more slowly and perhaps use an incentive such as a reward chart. Your health visitor can help with common problems.

(Institute of Health Visiting; Tips for Parents)





